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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who choose to follow the Learning Charter/Code of Conduct’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Bonnie W
Theo B-W
	Eva M
Aish C
	Nathaniel H
Isabella F
	Frankie L
Avin I
	Robyn W
Darcy W
	Rory J
Alexander C 

	Year 1
	Rosie W
Hannah F
	Freddie T
Jak S
	Vincent H
Charlotte F
	Jacob S
Rufus C
	Maja L W
Chloe O’M
	George L
Maya S

	Year 2
	Leah B
Charlie H-H
	Ella W
Ava K
	Savanna S-V Z
Isabelle W
	Avie W
Samuel G
	Kiara H
Maisie A
	Thomas V
Sophie L

	Year 3 
	Ivy S
Aston E
	Isaac C
Caine E
	Maisey B-B
Grace R
	Harrison P
Charlie B
	Theo P
Noah F
	Woodrow C
Harvey S

	Year 4
	Zac C
Jake H
	Ellen G
Fraser B
	Isabelle P
Zara H
	Reece S
Amelia R
	Savanna T
Freya C
	Calvin P
Leon S

	Year 5
	Skyla E
Olivia-Rose C
	Ruby F
Jack A
	Amari-Leigh C
Poppy P
	Theo S
Starlett F-R
	Jacob R
Alfie L
	Milo C-O
Olivia P

	Year 6
	Connor N
Isabella B
	Mason P
Owen H
	Elliott K
Alina S
	Olesia K
Parker L
	Maddie S
Max S
	Aaron W
Isla C

	Walliams
	15556
	Rowling
	1433

	Dahl
	1488
	Cowell
	1531


Overall winners are Walliams with 1556 points
‘History Alive’ Workshops

Please note corrections to previously published dates:

Year 3 ‘Ancient Egypt’ workshop -Monday 20th November. Normal school uniform.
Year 5 ‘Victorians’ workshop – Tuesday 21st November. Normal school uniform.
Year 1 ‘Florence Nightingale’ workshop – Monday 13th November. Normal school uniform.
Year 4 Road Safety Workshops

On Tuesday Morning, the Year 4 Children took part in Road Safety workshops delivered by Terence McCarrick who is a Road safety Officer from the Wigan Council Team. The children were reminded of the rules of road safety and their importance (with an artificial road and traffic lights in the school hall). The children enjoyed the workshops and this built on their knowledge from Year 3. Well done Year 4 and thank you to Miss Green (PSHE Leader) for organising this event.

Class Basketball Competition

This week, children from the juniors (Key Stage 2) have taken part in class basketball competitions after school. A team was chosen to represent each class to give them a chance to play sport at a competitive level.

On Monday, it was the turn of the upper juniors first. Teams from Years 5 and 6 played against each other to determine a winner. The standard throughout was very high, with some really exciting moments (teams coming back from behind, last-second winning shots, etc). In the end, it was Class 13 who came out on top, winning all their games. Well done Class 13!

On Tuesday, the lower juniors had their turn. Teams from Years 3 and 4 played in a series of really close games. Two of them ended in a shoot-out! The atmosphere was very exciting (helped by some very enthusiastic teachers cheering their teams on). In the end, it was Class 10 who ended up winning, via a very close final match. Congratulations to Class 10.

Many thanks to the children for their sportsmanship throughout and for the adults who helped out. Special thanks to two of my sports leaders from Year 6 (Connor Newton and Cole Clements) for helping out both nights. You did a great job.

Mr. Copley
Thank you to Mr Copley (PE Leader) for organising the competitions.
Friends Association Year 3 and Year 4 Film Club

On Monday 13th November, the Friends Association will be hosting a Film Club for Year 3 and Year 4 pupils. The film being shown will be Elemental (PG) and will end at 5:00pm. Please book your child’s place and snack food by completing the School Spider survey before 11:00pm on 10th November, and make your payment of £4.50 per child on SchoolMoney.
Remembrance Day
A Service of Remembrance will be held at Golborne War Memorial, Barn Lane, Golborne at 2.30pm on Sunday 12th November. It will be preceded by a procession from the Legh Court car park, Legh Street, Golborne, assembling at 2.15pm prompt. The Service will be conducted by the Clergy of Golborne, after which wreaths will be laid.
School Photographs
School Photographs will be taken on Thursday 16th November.

Children In Need
‘Children In Need’ Day will take place on Friday 17th November. Further details will follow very soon.
Parents’ Evenings 

Parents’ Evenings will be held on the following dates:

Reception Parents’ Evenings: Wednesday 22nd November and Wednesday 29th November

Year 1 Parents’ Evenings: 

Class 3: Wednesday 22nd November and Wednesday 29th November

Class 4: Thursday 23rd November and Wednesday 29th November 
Year 2 Parents’ Evenings: Thursday 23rd November and Thursday 30th November

Year 3 Parents’ Evenings: Wednesday 22nd November and Wednesday 29th November

Year 4 Parents’ Evenings: Thursday 23rd November and Thursday 30th November

Year 5 Parents’ Evenings: Thursday 23rd November and Thursday 30th November 
Year 6 Parents’ Evenings: 
Class 13: Wednesday 22nd November, Thursday 23rd November, Wednesday 29th November and Thursday 30th November

Class 14: Wednesday 22nd November and Wednesday 29th November
School Spider bookings go live at 6pm tonight (Friday 3rd) so that you can book your preferred appointment time.

Primary School Admissions – Reception Class September 2024
If your child was born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020, they will start reception class at the start of the new school year in September 2024. The online application service (external link) is open for applications, and you must apply online. The closing date is 15th January 2024. If you would like to view the school before you apply, you should contact the school office to book onto the last of the school’s hour-long Open Day sessions:

Tuesday 14th November at 9:15am

School Term/Holiday Dates
The school term and holiday dates for 2024-25 have now been published. They can be found on the school website at Lowton West Primary School: Term Dates and we politely request that holidays be taken during school holidays.
Making Payments on SchoolMoney
You will have noticed that there are numerous payment items opened for your children on SchoolMoney. We have done this to help you with budgeting over the course of the school year. Some families may find it helpful to make part-payments towards trips and so on, on a weekly or monthly basis. If you wish to do this you can overtype the ‘suggested’ amount with a smaller amount of your choice, and revisit the payment item several times to make top-up payments until the balance is clear. As long as the payments are completed before the final date indicated, it doesn’t matter how many part-payments you choose to make.

School Dinners

Week commencing Monday 6th November:  it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Out of School Achievements

Kiara H of Class 5 took part in a Halloween dance performance with WigLe Dance group, during the England v. Tonga Rugby League game over the half term, performing in front of 12,500 fans. Well done Kiara.
Alice M of Class 5 took part in her martial arts sponsored ‘kickathon’ this week; she did 1000 kicks in an hour and has raised £100 for St Rocco's Hospice in Warrington! Alice has also moved up groups and is now on the leadership pathway so that she can eventually obtain her blackbelt. Well done Alice!

After/Before-School Clubs
All details are in your pending/completed School Spider surveys/messages:

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 2
	Gymnastics Club
	Thursday 9th November
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 7
	Indoor Kurling and Dodgeball
	Wednesday 8th November
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Monday 6th November
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Zumba
	Tuesday 7th November
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
